The ABC's of Miss Janicke's Policies

Welcome to fourth grade!  I am looking forward to a wonderful new year with your child.  We will be building on many skills your child began last year as well as learning new and exciting concepts.  Now don’t worry about a thing here’s everything you need to know—it’s as easy as A B C!
Agendas: It is your child’s responsibility to write their homework assignments in their agenda each day. This is also where your child will write their assignments and other important information. This will also be command central between parent and teacher Monday -Thursday.  The agenda is required to be signed by a parent each evening. If the agenda comes back unsigned or doesn't come back the student will miss 10-15 minutes of recess. Repeats of not returning the agenda or having it unsigned will result in a silent lunch.

Attendance: Attendance is VERY important. Even one missed day results in your child missing very important concepts that build on others. Please view school as a priority and see to it that your child attends everyday except in cases of illness or emergency. Students are expected to be in the classroom at 7:45. If they arrive after 7:45 they must go to the office for an admit slip and are considered tardy.  Also please write a note if your child’s transportation home will change on the corresponding day.
Absent: If you miss a day of school, you are expected to make up all the work. Remember a note is required within 3 days explaining why your child was absent if you wish it to be excused.

Binders: Your child's binder will be their "guide" through fourth grade. An organized student is a successful student and we will spend the first week of school organizing their binders. PLEASE DO NOT REMOVE WORK FROM YOUR CHILD'S BINDER!!! This is VERY important! Each student is required to take home their binder on certain evenings to study and bring it back to school the next day. Failure to do this may result in 10-15 minutes of lost recess. Repeats of not returning the binder may result in a silent lunch.

 
Birthdays: We’d love to help celebrate each child's special day at school. Feel free to send in items that are individual and easy for your child to pass out at snack or lunch to every classmate– i.e. pizza, cupcakes, cookies, donuts, etc. DO NOT SEND IN ANYTHING THAT HAS TO BE CUT! Thank you for being respectful of this request.   Another idea may be to send a book that can be donated and dedicated to our class library in your child’s name!


Book Orders: I will send home book order forms from Scholastic Book Clubs. This is a great way to build your child's home library with wonderful INEXPENSIVE, e-books or books. The students love receiving something when the books come in as well. You can write one check for the combined order to SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUBS. Do not make your check payable to the school or to me. Cash is accepted and a receipt will be given for cash only. Ordering books for your child to read not only increases their vocabulary and comprehension skills, but allows us to earn bonus points to increase our class library!

Breakfast: As you have often heard, breakfast is the most important meal of the day.  It is vital your child eats a healthy meal each morning before coming to school.  Breakfast is offered at IHES until 7:30 each morning.  
Box Tops: Our school collects General Mills “Box Tops for Education”, Coke rewards and Campbell’s soup labels. Each label is worth 10 cents…it adds up fast to buy much needed items for our school!

Class Jobs: Each student will help with running the classroom by holding class jobs. They will have a job every other week.


Class Library: We have a class library stocked with books that have I have purchased. Each student can check out one class book at a time, but the books must remain at school in their desk to read when they have free time. If the books are lost or damaged students will be expected to replace them. 

Class Work: Class work is required to be finished during the time set aside for that subject. Unfinished class work will be finished during the student’s time.  If the work is still unfinished it will be taken home as extra homework. It is important to finish class work. If this becomes a recurring problem the teacher will schedule a conference.

Conferences: Parents or teacher(s) can request a conference at any time. Please feel free to call or e-mail me and let me know that you would like to schedule a conference and I will get back to you with available times.  Also, you can send a note in your child's agenda.  Please respect our learning time and do not come to the classroom to request a conference or request information about your child's progress during the school day. 
Communication: Discussions about your child’s progress this year is very important.  Feel free to contact me whenever you have a question, comment or concern.  You can reach me by phone at 803-985-3048, in person before or after school, by e-mail at TJanicke@rhmail.org or by sending a note in your child’s agenda.  I check my email regularly during the day and I'll do my best to answer you on the same day, or we can set up a time to talk before or after school, when I can give you my full attention.
Communications Binder: Your child's black binder will be sent home every other week. The folder will include your child’s behavior and graded work.  Be sure to check it, sign it and make sure your child returns the folder to school the next day.  Please do not remove the cumulative tests that will be included throughout the nine week graded period so you can see the standard based assessments that determine your child’s report card.
Discipline/Conduct: The goal of the behavior program is for students to learn the difference between appropriate and inappropriate behaviors and to create a safe and caring work environment. Your child’s job is to learn and enjoy doing so.  Everyone is class is unique and will be respected.  If your child is not able to adhere to this policy I will let you know.

Dismissal: School ends at 2:25. If you will be picking up your child early, please let me know IN WRITING so that I can have them packed and ready to go and make the office aware as well. 

Emergencies: It is required that all students be checked in and out through the school office. Please do not come to the classroom requesting your child sign out or to drop your child off if tardy unless you have gone through the school office and they have instructed you to do so.

Emergency Cards: Please make sure that we always have up-to-date emergency information on file in the office for your child. 

Field Trips: Our class will participate in several field trips this year.  An information and permission sheet will go home several weeks prior to the trips to inform you of dates and costs. Permission slips must be returned for your child to attend. If you would like to chaperone one of these trips, please let me know when the permission slip goes out. 

Favors: Favors such as candy, stickers, drink mix packs and other items are used as rewards for review games, outstanding grades on tests, and excellent behavior. These items are graciously accepted if you would like to donate.

Grades: Report cards will go home at the end of each nine week quarter. Progress reports and graded papers will go home every other Wednesday with-in the grading periods. All tests and class assignments will be kept in your child’s portfolio to monitor progress throughout the year and must be returned with the signed progress report. 

Homework: Homework will occur most Mondays-Thursdays and should not take more than 45-60 minutes to complete on average.  Usually it will be a math practice page, reading, and science and social studies notes to study.  Homework is an extension of class work and builds upon what your child has learned in class. It is your child’s responsibility to take their homework folder and agenda home and return it the next day. Homework is meant to be done at home as a review of new skills learned in class and it is meant for a parent to check over.  As was taught in 3rd grade, students are asked to study notes for 10-15 minutes each night to prepare for tests so they will develop strong study habits and not feel the pressure to cram.  Any homework not returned completed will be done during recess detention the following day.
Items From Home: Please discourage your child from bringing unnecessary items from home. If these are confiscated they will be held until the last day of school or until a parent comes to the school to retrieve them.

Important information: if you have any important papers that need to come to school, please send them in an envelope with my name on it.

Join our team: I know it can be hard especially if you work a full time job to join or sign up for activities. There are plenty of opportunities to help join our class and school throughout the year by joining IHES’s PTA!  Please take advantage of these chances to help out without having to take a day off of work. 

Jewelry, Toys, & Electronics: Please keep these items at home. They are distractions and could be damaged, lost, or stolen at school.  If these are confiscated they will be held until the last day of school or until a parent comes to the school to retrieve them.
Jackets: even in the heat of summer and chill of winter we can not control the temperature in our classroom.  I strongly encourage your child to bring a jacket or light sweater if the chill of the air conditioner becomes bothersome.
Kindness: Each child is expected to be kind to their fellow classmates. I have a “0 Tolerance” rule for unkind behavior.  This includes actions and words.  Kindness is expected out of everyone in our classroom.  Bullying will not be tolerated and will result in an automatic trip to see the Principal. Each child deserves to learn in an environment that is bully free. Please encourage your child to make me aware of ANY situations that involve bullying, harmful or hurtful behaviors. I try very hard to be "all eyes and ears", but sometimes things get by that I only become aware of when someone brings it to my attention.

Labeling Work: Your child MUST label their work with name, number and date. If this is not done regularly it may result in missed recess. If this does not help with the problem a reduction in their grade may be taken.

Lunch: Our lunch time is from 12:35 pm until 1:05 pm. Lunch money is collected in the morning and sent to the cafeteria.  You may pay for lunch via cash or checks made out to IHES.  Students may purchase a lunch from the cafeteria or bring their own "healthy" lunch; please do not send in candy and soft drinks. Feel free to eat lunch with your child.  You may bring a lunch in or purchase one in the cafeteria.  If you come in during this time, be sure to sign in at the office and pick up a visitor's pass!  We have visitor tables set up on the stage for these visits. The first 15 minutes of lunch are completely silent so 4th graders can eat their lunch and not be distracted by talking.
Late Starts:  This year the late start dates are September 10, October 8, November 12, February 11, March 11 and April 22.  On these days school will start 2 hours later.

Math: Our brand new math program is a combination of hands-on experiences, drilling and discussion that align with the National Common Core Standards. Your child will have math homework almost always Monday- Thursday. Please check over this work with him or her each night.  It is very important that you practice the addition, subtraction, multiplication and division facts with your child at home.  This is the only way to ensure their mastery of these facts.
Make Up Work: Missed work will be allowed to be made up at home as long as it is not a graded test. In that case the student must complete it at school.

Money: Please send in any money requested in an envelope with your child's name and what it is for. This will help me get it to the proper place as often times a student comes to school with money and does not remember what it is for.  

Nurse: Any medicine that is administered must be done by the nurse. Students will be allowed to see the nurse upon my discretion during the school day unless prior notification is given. PLEASE make me aware of any medical conditions that would make frequent trips to the nurse necessary.
Near extinction: School supplies are new now but, please check with your child periodically throughout the year to make sure they still have markers, colored pencils, pencils and erasers to use.

Our Special Area Schedule: is daily from 8:55 am-9:40 am Monday—PE, Tuesday—Computer Lab, Wednesday—every other— Guidance/Library, Thursday— Art, Friday—Music.  *Additional PE Tuesday 9:50-10:35 AM first semester only.

Organization: It is very important that your child shows up to school each day with their IPad FULLY charged, agenda, binder, text books, backpack, and positive attitude ready to learn.  It is also very important that they take pride in their classroom and help keep it neat.  I recommend you set up a special spot in your house for your child to do their homework and a special place to keep his or her school things.  Try to have a scheduled time for daily homework and reading. 
P.E.: is on Monday and Tuesday.  Please make sure your child wears tennis shoes and is dressed appropriately.

PASS: PASS testing will be determined.  Everything taught in class will be to help your child do his or her best on this statewide standardized test.  Please make sure your child has a good night’s sleep, and a healthy breakfast prior to each test. Please do not schedule any absences appointments for your child during these testing times.  Students will also take MAPs 2 times throughout the year to help prepare them for PASS.
Practice: Just like any other thing you expect to be good at, the skills learned in school need to be practiced.  Please provide time at home after school for your child to practice their math facts and reading.
Questions: Please let me know directly if you have any questions.  The best way to reach me is through e-mail or a note sent in your child’s agenda.


Recess: When weather permits we will have outside recess from 12:10 pm-12:30 pm and if not we will have recess indoors.  Younger siblings are not permitted to play outside during recess for their own safety.  If you come in during this time, be sure to sign in at the office and pick up a visitor's pass! 
Report cards: are scheduled to go out November 3, January 23, April 15 and June 4. For your convenience 4th grade progress reports are similar to 4th grade report cards!
SCIENCE: A variety of topics will be covered throughout the year including Animal Studies, Weather, the Solar System, Electricity and Magnetism. The majority of the work will be completed in class but from time to time there may be a homework assignment or a special project in each of these areas.  Your child will be asked to study nightly for tests for approximately 10-15 minutes a night to prepare for their tests.

SOCIAL STUDIES: A variety of topics will be covered throughout the year summing up U.S. History starting with the earliest Native Americans through the Civil War.  The majority of the work will be completed in class but from time to time there may be a homework assignment or a special project in some of these eras.  Your child will be asked to study nightly for tests for approximately 10-15 minutes a night to prepare for their tests.
Snacks: Our lunch time will be at 12:35 pm. This makes our morning schedule long and stomachs hungry.  I am asking that your child bring a nutritious snack to have during break.  Examples may include muffins, fruit, fruit snacks, granola bars, cereal, pudding, crackers, or pretzels.  Snacks must be healthy and cannot be greasy, require a spoon from me, or be messy in any other way. PLEASE do not send in big bags of chips with your child to last them for the week. Their snack needs to be put in something small that they can keep on their desk and continue to do their work while they eat.  Please do not send in candy!
Swimming lessons: All fourth graders in the school district take swimming lessons and are assessed on their swimming abilities.  India Hook will travel to the Rock Hill Aquatics Center (dates TBA).  Girls are required to wear one piece suits.  More details will come closer to our lesson time.  If you are going to get rid of any swimsuits or towels please consider donating them to the school.
Transportation:  If your child has any changes in transportation please let me know in writing prior to, or the day of in writing or your child will sent home via their regular transportation.
Team Work: Please don't forget that you, your child and I are working toward the same goal: to make this the most exciting, enjoyable, informational, and fun year of your child’s education thus far!
Tardies: Students should be at school and in his or her desk by 7:45. Arriving after this time causes students to lose instructional time. 

Talking: Talking to friends about feelings and ideas is an important part of learning. There are, however, appropriate and inappropriate times to talk.  I understand that breaking rules about talking may seem less important than others, but I encourage you to support me in the enforcement of this rule, because it does affect your child's learning as well as other children’s.


Understand: If your child does not understand a concept, please encourage them to ask for help.  One of my often used phrases in class is, “If you don’t understand this, I promise 3 other boys and girls do not either but are too embarrassed to ask for help!”  Encourage your child to speak up if a concept confuses them and remind them there is no embarrassment in asking for clarification to learn!

Unique: I believe that each child has unique learning differences; therefore I will be providing instruction to your child that may be different than his or her peers.

Volunteers: We will have lots of opportunities to volunteer in class or work on things for class at home through out the year. If you would like to volunteer in our classroom please call or send a note to let me know. We need volunteers for Reading, field trips, making copies, cutting lamination, as well as other miscellaneous duties.  A clearance form must be filled out in the office before we get your help though.  All IHES visitors must sign in in the office and receive a visitor’s badge.  Please let me know if you'd like to help and we can find a classroom job for you!  
Working Together: Students will work in many groups on projects throughout the year. This allows them to develop the life skills of cooperating, working on teams, teaching others, leading others, negotiating and working with people of diverse backgrounds. 
Water: Your child may bring a water bottle to keep at his or her desk.  Please do not send in Kool-Aid, tea, or any other beverage.  Please make sure the bottle has a lid.

X-tra Supplies: A few extra supplies such as Clorox wipes and Kleenex just name a few may be needed through out the year.  As our needs arise I will let you know.  Your help in advance for the items is appreciated.

Your ideas:  I am willing to listen to your ideas and suggestions!


ZZZ's: Your child will need plenty of sleep to accomplish all the exciting things he or she will do in the fourth grade. Set a time for bed and stick to it.  Activities like TV, video games, i-pads, telephones, etc. need to be put out of reach of the child when it is time for lights out.  Thanks for helping with this MOST IMPORTANT item.
I encourage you to keep the ABC’s on your refrigerator at home or in a handy spot to refer to them quickly.  Once you have read over them please sign the bottom portion of this sheet, detach it and return with your child!  Thank you so much in advance for a fantastic, fun-filled fourth grade!  

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

I have read the ABC’s of fourth grade and I am ready to help make this the best school year for my child

_________________________________________________________ parent of _______________________________________________

Date:______________________________
